
 
 

January 15, 2020 

Tammy Lepage, Municipality of Temagami 

Re: application MV-20-01, sent via email 

 

Dear Tammy, 

We would like to address consent application MV-20-01, also referred to as the Wolstenholme property, 

located at 61 Rattler Road, in Olive Township. We have two primary concerns within proximity of the 

property.  

1. Near the property there is a canoe route and a portage. The canoe route is approximately 150m 

from the property, and the portage is approximately 300m from the property. We would like to 

ensure that there would be no resulting increase in visibility from these routes from this deck 

enclosure.  

2. We would like to state for the record that this property sits on an area of high archaeological 

potential. We understand that no soil will be moved if this application is approved. However, we 

feel it is best to put this concern on the official record as soon as possible, in case the property 

owners decide to build additions in the future.  

Given that this property sits on an area of high archaeological potential, we would ask for appropriate 

action to be taken if artifacts (including bone fragments or fire broken rock) were uncovered. 

Appropriate action includes immediately contacting the Ministry of Tourism Culture and Sport as well as 

contacting Temagami First Nation to determine whether or not a licensed archaeologist needs to attend 

the site.  

Finally, please provide us with all planning reports and the final decision for this property.  

 

Regards, 

 

Victoria Winsor | GIS Intern 

landstech@temagamifirstnation.ca 

1-705-237-8600 ext. 210 
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